Minutes For 

SOMERS RECREATION COMMISSION

SPECIAL MEETING 

October 21, 2008

7:00pm

Somers Town Hall

       Present: Karen Murdoch,Troy Montagne, Alicia Albert, Colleen Maniscalco,    

                       Karen McGuane 

       Non-Members Present: Jen Charette, Mike Provencher

       Audience:  

· Chris Meunier (Ponytail Softball)

· Alan Walker (Somers High School, Manager of Athletics)

· Mark Murdoch (Lacrosse Associaton)

· Mark Lorenzi (Soccer Association)

· Tom Hayowyk (SSA)

· John Taylor (Somers Little League)

I. Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order 7:13 pm

II. Review of Sports Associations Submissions:

The Recreation Commission received reports from the Somers soccer, little league, softball, and lacrosse associations outlining their concerns about present field conditions and challenges for scheduling games and practices on present field locations.

III. Discussions of Fields/Facilities:

Based on the fields condition assessment submitted by the town engineer and Parks Manager, the general consensus of the sports associations for prioritization of field improvements are as follows:

1. To insure safety of athletes and field participants, the group voted to support upgrading all fields to a good condition (graded “3” or lower). The group also highly recommended that the Town of Somers allocate  enough budget monies provided for annual field maintenance and upkeep to prevent deterioration. Insufficient funding and manpower allocation for regular and sufficient field maintenance  is most likely the reason for the present poor conditions as outlined by the town engineer’s report.

2. Work with the school board to provide  solutions for adequate drainage of the Maybelle Avery School fields. This may include raising the present fields by 1.5-2.0 feet to prevent groundwater flooding. 

3. Provide adequate drainage solutions for the town hall baseball fields (major league)

4. Address irrigation and leveling of the Sokol Road fields (adding topsoil and irrigation systems)

5. Provide fencing or access barriers to all fields currently without such protection once fields are brought up to acceptable playing conditions. These fences (or reasonable substitution) will protect the town’s investments.

6. Add new multipurpose field(s) to accommodate projected growth of athletic teams and to allow adequate scheduled “rest” of current fields to extend longevity and condition. The group also would like the town to investigate the feasibility of artificial turf and lighting on the new field(s).

The Recreation Commission charged Mike Provencher to develop a realistic 10 year budget plan outlining costs of materials, equipment, and manpower hours including inflation that will be necessary to maintain the town recreation fields in safe, competitive conditions. The Commission requested that a preliminary budget be submitted by the December meeting. Chris Meunier offered her assistance and budget experience to Mike.

The Recreation Commission also asked the sports associations to submit their projections for future growth in athletic participants over the next ten years, and to submit any statistics regarding injuries sustained in the past five years that could be directly correlated with field conditions.

IV. Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 8:48 pm

Respectfully Submitted By,

Colleen Maniscalco

Secretary, Recreation Commission

